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A VIEW FROM THE VICARAGE
Magna Carta and all that
One thing I am looking forward to in 2015 is the commemoration of 800 
years since the sealing of the Magna Carta. This Great Charter of the 
Liberties for England was drafted by the Archbishop of Canterbury, 
Stephen Langton, and was intended to make peace between the unpopular 
King John and a group of rebel barons. The final version was fixed with the 
King’s seal just down the road from us in the meadows of Runnymede on 
15th June 1215.
Some of the main clauses of that Great Charter were:

�¾ No one was above the law, not even the King;
�¾ Freedom for the church;
�¾ Limits on taxation without representation;
�¾ Justice for all subjects without delay

As a peace treaty it failed, and the charter of 1215 was abandoned by the 
King and annulled by the Pope within weeks, but some of the ideals of 
Magna Carta have lived on and have been enshrined in law in many 
countries for centuries. For the last 800 years Magna Carta has been used to 
fight for legal rights for all, for Parliamentary democracy, for property 
rights and equality before courts and for freedom of speech. The very basics 
of the freedoms in which we now live.
If you have never been to see the Magna Carta memorial it is worth a visit 
but take your wellies as it is very muddy on the Thames meadows and 
there, in a place steeped in history, you will see a thought provoking 
engraving that says, ‘Magna Carta…freedom under the law’.
‘Freedom’ and ‘law’. They are not always notions that sit well together in 
these modern times. We want the freedom but not always the law 
especially when we can’t do what we want, when we want, and in the way 
we want to do it.
St Paul had a lot to say about freedom and law. He rejoiced to be free from 
the ‘law of sin and death’ (Romans 8:2) and he was at pains to stress he was 
‘under Christ’s law’ (1 Corinthians 9: 21) and he also said, ‘Though I am 
free and belong to no one, I have made myself a slave to everyone, to win 
as many as possible’. (1 Corinthians 9: 19).
In other words, Paul knew his freedom came from righteousness, from 
being right with God, and that when righteousness, freedom and God’s law 
meet, there we will find love, justice and mercy, and who could want more 
than that?



- 2 -

In St Mary’s we hope to mark the anniversary of the sealing of the Magna 
Carta with a special service or event because I think it is right to remember 
this spark that lit the flame of democracy; drafted by an archbishop, 
ignored by a corrupt king, but rightly celebrated by those who hold all of 
God’s people in their hearts.
Catherine Blundell

A note from the Editors and the Vicar
We are writing in the shadow of the terrorist attack on Wednesday 7th 
January 2015 on the Charlie Hebdo offices in Paris, and on the subsequent 
horrors and loss of life.
Freedom of speech was the battleground – and historians may well be able 
to point to the influence of Magna Carta in deriving the modern concept of 
‘freedom of speech’, whatever that might mean in today’s world. The 
newspapers are full of the irony of laws in our country that limit what we 
are supposed to be able to think, let alone express, while the glorious 
concept of freedom of expression is said still to exist.
The ostensible trigger to all the recent violence is asserted by the 
perpetrators to be cartoons religiously offensive, from a source that 
lampoons religious ideas and persons from a variety of faiths.
If this is so then how do we respond to such thought, words and actions to 
hold onto the freedoms we hold dear? We do not have to feel that Hebdo 
was right to lampoon as they did (and we do not) – the issue is much more 
fundamental – whose sensitivities should we as Christians respect most - or 
least - in exercising our freedom of expression?
When it comes to our own faith, we can look to the example of our Lord 
who was not one to pay much respect to the sensitivities of the religious 
world in which He lived. He hated the way in which the religious 
authorities had hijacked the Law and their God, to their own power and 
profit, when what they should have been demonstrating was love of God 
and Neighbour. He offended them and they had Him crucified for it. We 
believe that He was right to offend them, despite their sensitivities.
Fr Richard Rohr, an American Franciscan who is one of the towering 
figures of contemporary Christian spirituality wrote: ‘If you are a merciful, 
forgiving person, then I know you’ve met the real God. If you are narrow, 
stingy, and fearful, then you are worshipping something that is not God, 
probably some form of yourself.’These words of wisdom surely point to a 
new perspective showing that those who seek to maim and kill for any 
cause certainly do not worship God – they worship ‘self’ and are trying to 
build a world in accordance with their own image, not God’s.
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All the same, we too need to be humble – Richard Rohr was pointing to 
our own failings And of course we ourselves need to be sensitive to others 
(guided by the example and teachings of Christ). In this spirit of humility –
personal and in recognition of the many difficult issues of freedom that 
have arisen in the last 800 years – may we enjoy the celebrations of Magna 
Carta and the good causes to which it has led!
See also “The Pope on ‘Rejection Culture’ and ‘Deviant Religion” on page 16.
In this important address, the Pope condemns a culture in which anything 
that doesn’t fit with people’s beliefs or circumstances is simply rejected – too 
often with violence. He begins by noting that, in our story as Christians, the 
rejection culture starts with Mary and Joseph in the inn at Bethlehem.

From the Registers
Baptisms
Welcome to the following children, baptised into God’s church recently:
5th October 2014 Ella Simpson

Joshua Simpson
Ollie Simpson

12th October 2014 Samuel Baker
Alfie Dias
Carel Muller
Darcey Whitty

26th October 2014 Charlie Sloan
16th November 2014 Brooklyn Reed
21st December 2014 Melissa Rose Jaques

Marriages
Congratulations to the following couples, married recently:
5th October 2014 Michelle Thear & Colin Simpson
18th October 2014 Daniel Procter & Jemma Fidler
22nd November 2014 Jonathan Sandall & Vanessa Brookes-Grindlay
13th December 2014 Daniel Barrass & Maria Mursalimova
21st December 2014 Carl Palmer & Gabrielle Squires
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Funerals and Memorial Services
A Memorial Service for the late Mr Ed Beer was held at St Mary’s church, 
on the 21st November 2014
A Funeral Service for the late Mrs Bevan was held at Easthampstead Park 
Crematorium, on the 17th December 2014
A Funeral Service for the late Mr Alan Kendall was held at St Peter’s 
church, on the 2nd December 2014
A Funeral Service for the late Mrs Valerie Spalding was held at St Martin’s 
church, on the 2nd January 2015.

REQUIESCANT IN PACE

Diamond Wedding Anniversary
Congratulations from all of us to Charles and Ruth Timbrell on 
achieving 6o years of marriage on 11th December 2014!
Ruth and Charles Timbrell would like to thank everyone who sent good wishes 
and gifts on the occasion of their diamond wedding. They were married by 
Rev Marchant on 11th Dec. l954 at St. Mary's – and have a certificate to 
prove it!

We would like to send Ruth our best wishes for a speedy and full recovery 
after her accident. Eds.

Bits and Pieces
Office opening hours (Friday closed): 
Mondays: 9:30am to 12:30pm
Tuesdays: 9:30am to 12:30pm 
Wednesdays: 9:30am to 3:30pm 

Thursdays: 9:30am to 12:30pm 
Fridays: closed

Contact info
Church Office: c/o St Martin’s Church, Church Road, Chavey Down, 
SL5 8RR Phone: 01344 882933 
Website: www.winkfieldandcranbourne.org.uk 
email: admin@winkfieldandcranbourne.org.uk
If you are arranging an event please contact Alison Burt in the Church 
Office so that it can be noted in the Church diary and mentioned on the 
website. Alison will endeavour to keep track of activities and timings etc. 
View event details on the website above.
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Morning office (daily prayers) – Everyone is welcome to attend.
Tuesdays: 9:15am, usually Mary Knight, will be at St Martin’s
Fridays: 9:30am, usually Catherine Blundell, will be at St. Peter’s

Events, Notices and Dates for your Diaries
The deadline for articles etc. for the next edition is 10th February 2015.

LAST CHANCE TO SAVE THE MAY DAY FAIR
The Winkfield Row May Day Fair, planned for 4th May 2015, will not take 
place unless new volunteer effort can be found to help with the planning 
management and management of the event. And it will be difficult or 
impossible to re-start it in future years if it stops!
The Fair is a popular event that supports many local charities. The Maypole 
Dancing, provided by pupils at Winkfield St Mary’s CE Primary School is a 
special feature that everybody will remember, particularly those who have 
danced the maypole in past years.
Please urgently contact Wendy French to find out what you can do to help. 
Wendy’s telephone number is 01344 883528, and her email address is 
wendy@frenchfamily.me.
Bell Ringers Quiz – Saturday 7 February 2015
This exhilarating evening will take place, once again, at St Martin’s Church 
Hall at 7pm. The cost is just £7 and includes a wonderful Ploughman’s 
supper. To purchase tickets please contact Tony/Sue Bish on 01344 886087 
or anthony.bish@btinternet.com or suzy.bish@btinternet.com or Jill 
Glennester on 884071 or email at jill.glenn@ymail.com.

Women's World Day of Prayer Service on 6th March
A date for your diaries! The Women's World Day of Prayer will be 
celebrated at a service in Bracknell Methodist Church, Shepherds Lane, 
Bracknell RG42 2DD, on Friday March 6th at 7.30pm. Everyone is 
welcome to this service.
Mary Knight 883047

Maidens Green Society AGM on 6th March
The Maidens Green Society are holding their AGM on Friday 6th March at 
Stirrups Hotel, Maidens Green, 7 for 7.30pm. If you are a local Maidens 
Greener and would like to join our society, whereby you are kept up to 
date via our network, do please pop along and meet your neighbours.
Refreshments served.
Contact Richard Bell at richard@quickserver.co.uk 
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Chavey Down Women’s Institute
Our meeting this month takes place on Monday 16th February in St 
Martin’s church hall at 7:45pm. Our speaker this month will be Mr Nelson
who is back by popular demand.
His talk will be smuggling stories 
Part 2. His Part 1 talk was a 
complete eye-opener to most 
people, and very interesting 
indeed.
If you are interested then do come 
along and hear him, where a 
warm welcome awaits you.
Janey Bethune-Williams

Are you a card-player?
You may not know that there is 
an active whist group that meets
in the White Hart pub (just across 
the road from St Mary’s church), 
every second Monday at 7:30pm. 
There is no need to bring a 
partner – just turn up. There are 
excellent prizes as an additional 
bonus!
Tel: 427561 for more details or email 
marywhist@winkfieldandcranbourne.org.uk

Magazine Ads Section - Volunteer Support Required
We are looking for a second Volunteer to support the Advertising aspect of 
this magazine. The main activities are to support:

�™ Telephone-sales for new Ads, throughout the year when required; 
�™ Sending out annual invoices / reminders / payment chase-ups in 

December through to March; 
�™ Type-setting new Ad. artwork, mainly between January and April; 
�™ Arranging annual renewals in between November and February; 
�™ Annually auditing the magazine section in February for March. 

This is a very rewarding role for the Parish, and most work is achieved 
between November and April, with a little throughout the year. Full 
training is given.
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Popel’s Cottages Almshouse Vacancy

News from around the Parish
Handbell ringers
Hopefully you all had a good Christmas and now are looking forward to the
coming year.
We enjoyed ringing at a neighbouring group just before Christmas, and 
rang some lovely pieces which we hope to add to our repertoire. It was 
good to ring in a larger group, and they enjoyed having the opportunity to 
try our hand chimes.
The service on the 28th December was lovely and we appreciated the 
opportunity to ring in church. 
On 10th January 2015, two of us attended a ringing rally and had a great 
(but exhausting!) day. Again we have acquired some lovely music that we 
hope to bring to you during the year.
As always we are looking to recruit new ringers - do come and have a go. 
You will be made very welcome and we have fun. Every Wednesday from 
7:30-9 pm in St Mary’s church.
Jill Glennerster 884071

St. Mary’s choir
Christmas is a very special time in so many ways and not in the least 
because of the great music associated with the festival. “Santa Claus is 
coming to town” and “Rudolf” may sound good on the supermarkets’ 
loudspeakers but at St. Mary’s our singing reflects what Christmas is really 
about – “Once in Royal David’s City”, “O come all ye faithful” and lots 
more old favourite hymns and carols, with new ones to learn and enjoy.
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The Choir and Friends were on exceptional form on the Sunday before 
Christmas for the festival of Nine Lessons and Carols. Under the direction 
of Maurice Rogers, we led the congregation in traditional carols and sang a 
number of individual pieces including “Lullay my Liking” and “There is no 
Rose” by our own Anthony Hodson – a truly memorable start to the week 
of Christmas. All our Christmas services, continuing into the season of 
Epiphany, recall in music and song the wonderful Nativity story.
Now we have time to look forward to 2015 with its new opportunities and 
musical challenges. With the on-going help of our “Friends” we shall carry 
on expanding our repertoire while supporting the congregation and 
keeping a place for the familiar favourites which they enjoy. 
As usual, choir practice is every Thursday evening at 7:30pm and we warm 
up at 10:20am before the 11am Sunday service. Come and join us – you will 
be very welcome. 
Marian Stevens 882918

St Mary’s Women’s Guild
Mrs. Spratley, Miss Jean Brown and Miss Pamela Brown were thanked for 
carrying the Guild Banner at the Remembrance service. Mrs Potter was 
thanked for arranging the poppies in the Church.
Erica Davies, ex Bell Ringer, had repaired and painted the crib figures.
They were to be placed under the altar at the Crib service on 14th

December
Mrs Doughty advised that the Christmas tree would be decorated on 
Thursday 4 December and the decorations taken down on Monday 5th

January. Volunteers were requested for both dates.
Eleven members offered to provide mince pies for the Christmas concert 
on 6th December. Hot plates would be available.
At 3pm members moved into St Martin's Church, where Mrs Knight 
conducted a short Christmas Service with prayers and readings. Mr 
Geoffrey Knight very kindly played the organ for the carol singing.
At the end of the service members returned to the hall for refreshments,
which included Mrs Doughty's delicious Christmas cake.
The next meeting of the Guild is at 2:30pm on Tuesday 3rd February in St 
Martin’s Church Hall. Miss Jean Brown will talk about her stewardship at 
St George's Chapel.
Lesley Philpot
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SERVICES ACROSS THE PARISH
NOTE.Holy Communion, Holy Matrimony and Baptisms services are 
taken by Clergy (normally the Vicar). Other services may be taken by Lay 
or Clergy. Lay ministers include: Stuart Ager, David Blundell, Paula 
Darrall, Mary Knight, Jacki Thomas, and Mike Thomas.

St Mary’s – February services
Feb Day Time Form of service

1 Presentation of Christ 9:30am Messy Church
11am Holy Communion

8 2nd Sunday before Lent

8am Holy Communion
9:30am Family Praise
11am Family/All age

3:30pm Sung Evensong

15 Sunday next before 
Lent

9:30am Family Praise
11am Holy Communion

18 Ash Wednesday 11am Holy Communion

22 1st Sunday of Lent
8am Holy Communion

9:30am Family Praise
11am Morning Prayer

St Martin’s, Chavey Down – February services
Feb Day Time Form of service

1 Presentation of Christ 9:30am Family/All age
8 2nd Sunday before Lent 9:30am Holy Communion

15 Sunday next before 
Lent

9:30am Morning Prayer
18 Ash Wednesday tba tba
22 1st Sunday of Lent 9:30am Holy Communion

St Peter’s, Cranbourne – February services
Feb Day Time Form of service

1 Presentation of Christ 8.00am Family/All age
11am SPAS/All together

8 2nd Sunday before Lent 11am Holy Communion

15 Sunday next before 
Lent

8am Holy Communion
11am Morning Prayer including a 

Blessing of a Marriage
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Feb Day Time Form of service
18 Ash Wednesday tba tba
22 1st Sunday of Lent 11am Holy Communion

Winkfield Row Methodist Church - February
How to find the Winkfield Row Methodist Church:
We are located in Winkfield Row opposite Lambrook 
School: Winkfield Row, Bracknell RG42 6NE. 
Telephone: 01344 411417
Morning worship 10:30am (unless stated). All are welcome!

Februaryservices
1st Feb – Holy Communion: Revd Jackie Case
8th Feb – Doreen Murgatroyd
15th Feb – Irene Robinson
22nd Feb – Kim Tame

Ash Wednesday 18th February
Winkfield Row, Bracknell and Crowthorne Methodist 
Churches are holding a joint service on Wednesday 18th

February, 7:30pm at Winkfield Row. The service will be led 
by Revd. Jackie Case.

Flowers & Cleaning Rotas
St Mary’s – February
Dates Flowers
6th Feb Doreen Potter and Esther Bond
13th and 19th Feb Jane Hodgson and Anna Clayton
27th Feb. and 6th Mar Jane Cullen and Penny Cardwell

St Martin’s– February2015
Dates Flowers Cleaning
1st Feb Mrs Bunker/Mrs Smith Mrs Paramor
8th Feb Mrs Fanning/Mrs Logan Mrs Jenkins
15th Feb Mrs Fanning/Mrs Logan Mrs Jenkins
22nd Feb Mrs Atkinson Mrs Dickinson
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What’s on in February 2015
NB. All content in these lists may be subject to change without notice.

Regular events
Day Event
Mondays not 
including Bank 
Holidays

Ascot Bridge Club – Chavey Down, Ascot. For more 
information please call David Calcutt on 886412, or visit 
the web site www.ascotbridge.org.uk.
Pilates with Amanda Mann at St Martin’s Church from 
9:30am-10:30am and 10:45am-11:45am. Visit the 
website: www.amandamann.uk.com or email 
info@amandamann.uk.com or call Amanda on
07767 816499
Ballet With Victoria Lyons at St Peters Hall. For more 
information call 638538.
Ascot Yoga 7:45-9pm at Carnation hall. Visit 
www.ascotzumba.co.uk for more info or contact Flo 
Young on 07711 077038, email Flo@ascotzumba.co.uk
Fun Adult Jive Classes at King Edwards Hall, SL5 8PD. 
Debra on 07748 391776 or email john@jive-cats.co.uk.

2nd Monday of 
the month

Whist at the White Hart, 7:30pm. There is no need to 
bring a partner! Tel 427561 for more details or email 
marywhist@winkfieldandcranbourne.org.uk.

Tuesdays Short Mat Bowls at Carnation Hall at 7pm. For more 
information please ring 882916 or 884553.

Wednesdays Zumba gold class at St Peter’s church hall 7pm to 8pm
Pilates classes at Carnation Hall. Contact Rebecca on 
0774 8603145, email pilatesascot@btinternet.com or visit 
www.pilatesascot.co.uk.

Thursdays Indoor carpet bowling (no skill required) 2pm to 3:30pm 
at St Peter’s church
The Carnation Badminton Club plays on Thursdays at 
Carnation Hall, 8-10pm, at Carnation Hall. New 
members are welcome.
Ballroom and Latin American dance classes, at the British 
Legion Hall in Hatchet Lane, Cranbourne. Pay as you go. 
To find out more, call 621353 or e-mail 
dancejanet@hotmail.com
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Other events
Day Feb Event Time/place

Tue 3 St Mary’s Women’s Guild 2:30pm at St Martin’s Hall

Thu 5

Vicar’s Tea Party 2pm to 3:30pm at St Peter’s 
Church, Cranbourne

World Ship Society – the Branch Photographic Competition 
will be followed by Alan Woolfenden’s presentation of 
Southampton plus a mystery tour. Carnation Hall 7:45 for 
8pm. All welcome

Sat 7
Baptism preparation 9:30am at St Mary’s Church
Marriage preparation 1pm at St Mary’s Church
Bell-ringers Quiz 7pm St Martin’s Hall

Sun 8
Sung Evensong to celebrate
the Accession of Queen 
Elzabeth II

3:30pm at St Mary’s Church

Mon 9 Whist 7:30pm at the White Hart

Sun 15 Ascot Farmers Market 9:30am-1pm – visit 
www.tvfm.org.uk for details

Mon 16 Chavey Down WI 7:45 St Martin’s Hall
We have the following dates for early March

Fri 6

Womens World Day of 
Prayer Service

7:30pm Bracknell Methodist 
church

Maidens Green Society 
AGM

7:30pm, Stirrups Hotel

A prayer for February by Daphne Kitching
Dear Lord,

February can seem such a bleak, mid-winter month, But actually, the days 
are lengthening. There are snowdrops and other signs of new life, if we 
look expectantly. Spring is beckoning. Open our eyes, Lord, to see the 
wonders of your creation, even in February. May we appreciate the 

rhythms of the seasons you designed for us, and rejoice in the hope you 
have given us in Jesus, who came to wonderfully re-create, to make all 

things new, by his death and resurrection. Thank you Father for life-signs 
in February - and thank you especially for the new life-sign of Jesus.

Amen.
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More news from around the parish

St. Mary’s: Music for Christmas 2014
A well-known store uses the slogan “Magic and Sparkle” at Christmas-time. 
Saturday December 6th saw a wonderful evening of Magic and Sparkle at St. 
Mary’s Church, Winkfield. It was magical to see the members of Junior 
Choir, drawn from a number of local schools, process with their glow-
sticks through the darkened church singing the opening verses of “Once in 
Royal David’s City”, which was then taken up by our guest choir the 
Cameo Singers, St. Mary’s Choir and Friends and the audience themselves.
More magic followed with a performance of “A Christmas Festival “by the 
Woodley Concert Band Wind Quintet, who also accompanied a number of 
our choral items. John Edwards reminded us of the magic of going carol 
singing in the snow a hundred years ago with his reading from “Cider with 
Rosie” and our senior soloists John Kimbell, Marilyn Rogers and Madeline 
Holl cast a spell of delight with their singing. There were individual items 
by the Cameo Singers, led by Ian May, our capable Master of Ceremonies. 
The Cameos joined with our own St. Mary’s Choir and Friends to sing 
”There is no rose”, composed by our concert director Anthony Hodson, 
followed by Rutter’s delightful Nativity Carol. The audience were later 
again on their feet to sing three other familiar carols.
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Mulled wine flowed at the interval and St. Mary’s Women’s Guild provided 
dozens of mince pies to add their own festive flavour.
The sparkle of the evening was most definitely provided by our young 
performers, Olivia, aged 17, who sang for us, Daniel, aged 13, who played 
the clarinet with such skill, and Emily, aged only 10, who played “The 
Flight of the Bumble Bee” with amazing talent on a bassoon almost as tall 
as herself. We must not forget our Junior Choir, a group of 16 seven to 
eleven year olds who, under the direction of Su Mei Kong, sang like little 
angels. Altogether, we had a very full programme of delightful Christmassy 
music and a very nearly full church. There were many other contributors, 
too many to name individually, both performing and helping behind the 
scenes, without whom our concert could not have been such an enjoyable 
and financial success.
The evening ended with a sparkling performance of ‘Tomorrow shall be 
my dancing day’ by John Gardner, not an easy piece to sing with its 
bouncing rhythm, but one which made a magical finale to a beautiful 
evening.
And we are planning to do it all again this year!
Marian Stevens
St. Mary’s Concert Committee.
PS Emily Ambrose plays one of the pieces that she played at the concert on 
YouTube: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=iqLb_Erhxok

County Guitar Ensembles (Berkshire Maestros)
On Saturday 13 December the County Guitar Ensembles held an evening 
concert for Christmas with rehearsals taking place throughout the 
afternoon.
There were six groups, the Bracknell, Wokingham and Windsor Guitar 
Ensembles, Ascot Banditos, Charters Guitar Scholars and the Berkshire 
Youth Guitar Orchestra.
The first item in the concert was performed by the Guitar Orchestra and 
was excellent. The individual groups then performed some of the music 
they had worked on during the day and the grand finale was another 
performance by the Guitar Orchestra. It was a thoroughly enjoyable
evening and I do hope they will wish to make music at St Mary's again.
This is very much in line with our promotion of young musicians at St Mary’s, 
as we do at our Christmas concerts. Eds.
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St Martins War Memorial 
At the time of going to press we still do not have a faculty to go ahead with 
the planned War memorial for St Martins; but we are hoping that this will 
be delivered by the end of February. Until we have this, the stonemason is 
unable to proceed, and the dates for the dedication ceremony, etc. cannot 
be arranged. We hope that we will have good news soon.
Ruth Timbrell.

Relay for Life Ascot:-
We are proud of our success in 2014 in raising in excess of £114,000 for 
Cancer Research UK. Registration for our 2015 event is now open, and 
already 19 teams have registered for this year's Relay for Life Ascot which 
takes place at The Silver Ring, Ascot Race Course from 12 noon on 
Saturday July 18th until Sunday July 19th.
Teams of between 8 and 15 people take turns to walk in relay for 24 hours 
to raise funds for Cancer Research UK.
The weekend is a celebration of the year round fund-raising. This event, 
which is organised by volunteers from Chavey Down, is open to everyone, 
regardless of age or level of fitness. People describe taking part as a life-
changing experience. 
Anyone who has had or is living with cancer is very welcome to join us for 
the Opening Lap and survivors' buffet celebration.
To remember a loved one you can dedicate and donate a Candle of Hope. 
We will light the candles around the track in a moving ceremony at 10pm 
on the Saturday, and you are invited to attend. 
For more details, or to make a donation, to Cancer Research UK, please 
contact Rose Dalton, the organiser, by telephone or email as given below.
You can register a team online via Website: www.relayforlifeascot.co.uk.
This year we are also looking for knitters in an attempt to gather enough 
purple or mauve knitted scarves, any style, to reach around the race track 
at Ascot. The scarves will then be sold to raise funds for Cancer Research 
UK.
An attempt at a similar event around York wall raised over £5,000 so we 
are anxious to see how well we can do here at Ascot. Please contact Rose if 
you would like to help.
Rose Dalton on 01344 883564 or email rosedalton@btinternet.com.
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St Mary’s Winkfield Tower Bell Ringers ad

Thoughts of all sorts
The Pope on ‘Rejection Culture’ and ‘Deviant Religion’
This is a selection from an address by Pope Francis given a few days after the 
Charlie Hebdo terrorist attack in Paris. The original text (a translation) used 
the term ‘Throwaway Culture’, but we think the real sense, unclear in this 
phrase, is ‘Rejection Culture’ from the Latin word rejectio= throwing back. As 
an example of this mindset, the Pope also reminds us of the rejection of Mary 
and Joseph in Bethlehem.

The Christmas stories themselves show us the hardened heart of a 
humanity which finds it difficult to accept the Child. From the very start, 
he is cast aside, left out in the cold, forced to be born in a stable since there 
was no room in the inn (cf. Lk2:7). If this is how the Son of God was 
treated, how much more so is it the case with so many of our brothers and 
sisters! Rejection is an attitude we all share; it makes us see our neighbour 
not as a brother or sister to be accepted, but as unworthy of our attention, a 
rival, or someone to be bent to our will. This is the mind-set which fosters 
that “Rejection Culture” which spares nothing and no one: nature, human 
beings, even God himself. It gives rise to a humanity filled with pain and 
constantly torn by tensions and conflicts of every sort.
He goes on to remind us of the slaughter of the Innocents, and of the Holy 
Family in their exile in Egypt. He draws particular attention to terrible recent 
events such as the slaughter by the Taliban of children in a school in Pakistan.

The personal dimension of rejection is inevitably accompanied by a social 
dimension, a culture of rejection which severs the deepest and most 
authentic human bonds, leading to the breakdown of society and spawning 
violence and death. We see painful evidence of this in the events reported 
daily in the news, not least the tragic slayings which took place in Paris a 
few days ago. Other people “are no longer regarded as beings of equal 
dignity, as brothers or sisters sharing a common humanity, but rather as 
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objects” Losing their freedom, people become enslaved, whether to the 
latest fads, or to power, money, or even deviant forms of religion. …
The Middle East is tragically embroiled in … conflicts which have lasted 
far too long, with chilling repercussions, due also to the spread of 
fundamentalist terrorism in Syria and in Iraq. This phenomenon is a 
consequence of the Rejection Culture being applied to God. Religious 
fundamentalism, even before it eliminates human beings by perpetrating 
horrendous killings, eliminates God himself, turning him into a mere 
ideological pretext. In the face of such unjust aggression, which also strikes 
Christians and other ethnic and religious groups in the region, the Yazidis 
for example, a unanimous response is needed, one which, within the 
framework of international law, can end the spread of acts of violence, 
restore harmony and heal the deep wounds which the ongoing conflicts 
have caused. Here, in your presence, I appeal to the entire international 
community … to take concrete steps to bring about peace and to protect all 
those who are victims of war and persecution … .
In his address, the Pope also draws attention to a wide list of issues that must 
concern Christians as well as people of other faiths: disease, particularly 
Ebola, the plight and exploitation of migrants, slavery, among other issues. 
The full text is on: http://www.catholicherald.co.uk/news/2015/01/12/full-
text-the-popes-speech-to-the-diplomatic-corp/

First Woman Bishop arrives in the Church of England 
The Rt Revd Libby Lane became the first woman to be consecrated as a 
bishop in the Church of England on Monday, January 26. At a York 
Minster service presided over by the Most Revd Dr John Sentamu, 
Archbishop of York, Libby became the 8th Bishop of Stockport, a suffragan 
(assistant) bishop in the Diocese of Chester.
Speaking at Stockport Town Hall, when her appointment was first 
announced on 17 December, 2014, Libby Lane said: "I am grateful for, 
though somewhat daunted by, the confidence placed in me by the Diocese 
of Chester. This is unexpected and very exciting. I am very conscious of all 
those who have gone before me, women and men, who for decades have 
looked forward to this moment. But most of all I am thankful to God.
"The Church of England is called to serve all the people of this country and, 
being present in every community, we communicate our faith best when 
our lives build up the lives of others, especially the most vulnerable. I am 
excited by the possibilities and challenges ahead."
Libby Lane was ordained priest in 1994 and served a number of roles in the 
North of England. She served her curacy in Blackburn Diocese and, in York 
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Diocese, served as a hospital chaplain and as a chaplain in further 
education. Moving to the Diocese of Chester, Libby served as a team vicar 
in Stockport before becoming Vicar of St Peter's Hale and St Elizabeth's 
Ashley, in 2007.
In 2013, Libby was elected by the North-West dioceses as one of the first 
eight clergy women to sit as Participant Observers in the House of Bishops 
of the Church of England. She also served as Family Life Officer in York 
and as Chester’s Assistant Diocesan Director of Ordinands, advising and 
supporting people thinking about ministry in the Church of England. 
January 2010 saw her take on the role of Dean of Women in Ministry in 
Chester Diocese.
When the new Bishop of Stockport was announced, the Archbishop of 
York predicted that Libby would “exercise her episcopal ministry with joy, 
prayerfulness, and trust in God.”
The Archbishop of Canterbury, the Most Revd Justin Welby, said: "Her 
Christ-centred life, calmness and clear determination to serve the church 
and the community make her a wonderful choice."
The Bishop of Chester, the Rt. Revd Dr Peter Forster, who led the 
nomination process, confirmed: "As the first woman bishop in the Church 
of England she will face many challenges as well as enjoying many 
opportunities to be an ambassador for Jesus Christ. I have no doubt that she 
has the gifts and determination to be an outstanding bishop.”
Bishop Libby succeeded the Rt. Revd Robert Atwell, now the Bishop of 
Exeter. Her husband, George, with whom she was ordained in 1994, is 
Coordinating Chaplain at Manchester Airport. They have two grown up 
children. Between episcopal duties, the Rt Rev Libby Lane hopes to 
continue learning the saxophone, supporting Manchester United and doing 
cryptic crosswords.

Love – insights from children
“When someone loves you, the way they say your name is different. You 
just know that your name is safe in their mouth.” Billy - age 4 
“If you want to learn to love better, you should start with a friend who you 
hate.” Nikka - age 6 (We need a few million more Nikka's on this planet) 
“Love is when a girl puts on perfume and a boy puts on shaving cologne 
and they go out and smell each other.” Karl - age 5
“When my grandmother got arthritis, she couldn't bend over and paint her
toenails anymore. So my grandfather does it for her all the time, even 
when his hands got arthritis too. That's love.” Rebecca - age 8
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On the peculiarities of ordination candidates 
The Rectory,
St. James the Least 
My dear Nephew Darren,
I was quite happy to see the young person from your church whom you are 
encouraging to get ordained – even though we did not entirely see eye to 
eye.
When I answered the door to someone dressed in T-shirt, jeans and 
trainers, I naturally assumed he was the gardener; it was only after I had 
given him the wheelbarrow and shown him where the spades were, that I 
found out who he really was. His assurance that this is how Jesus would 
dress, were he to visit in person again, jarred somewhat. I think that a 
three-piece suit and stout pair of brogues would be far more likely. We 
agreed to differ.
I moved on to ask him about the Sunday Services he attended, and was 
interested to hear that he was a church musician. Wanting to know if he s 
tenor or bass, or even played the organ, he told me that he was the 
drummer in the worship band and provided backing vocals. I felt obliged to 
comment that I was not sure how that would fit in with Mattins, but he 
told me that he had never heard of that Service and only attended Mega 
Rock Praise. Since I suspected it would not have been written by Cranmer, 
we moved on.
I had hoped we may have been on safer ground when I asked him whether 
he preferred early perpendicular or Victorian gothic, but as he had 
apparently only ever worshipped in your converted cinema, he was unable 
to offer any opinion. His reaction to my offer to show him round our late 
Norman church, prompted him to tell me that he believed all churches 
should be closed and people should gather in each other’s homes, like the 
early Christians.
In a last despairing attempt to find common ground I asked him if he had 
ever preached. He was slightly apologetic to admit that he had done so very 
rarely, as he found it took such a long time to write an hour-long sermon. 
When I mentioned that I did not think I had ever exceeded eight minutes 
in my entire life, he gave me such a look of withering astonishment that 
with heroic Christian charity, I did not beat him over the head with the 
Bible he was carrying.
Your loving uncle,
Eustace
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Children’s Corner

SEEING AND 
UNDERSTANDING 
Many people had seen the steam lift 
the lid of a kettle, but it took a James 
Watt to see it and go on to think of 
that power becoming a steam 
engine. It is all a matter of how we 
see things. We could see something a 
thousand times and not make the 
connection.
Jesus explained why he taught with 
parables, stories that explain some-
thing in simple ways to do with 
everyday life that people of the time 
would recognise. He explained that 
it was because people look without 
seeing, and listen without 
understanding (Matthew chapter 13, 
verses 13-14). 
We all do this, and that is why we 
need other people to help us learn 
more about what the stories in the 
Bible mean. People who can explain 
and help us to see with ‘new eyes’. 

SEEING THE WORDS
All the words hidden in this word-
search are things you see with or 
look at: 

S P E C T A C L E S
L E C T E V I D Y C
G E A G L E O P E E
S W N A E P B S S N
E A K S V I D E O E
S T C L I C E L F O
S C O O S T G G R W
A H L O I U O G E E
G A M E N E U G O V

* clock * eyes * game * glasses * 
goggles * lens * picture * scene * 
spectacles * television * video * 
view * watch
�a�a�a�a�a�a�a�a�a�a�a�a�a ��

What gadget do 
we use to see 
through a wall?

A window.

Optician: What can you see out of 
the window?
Patient: Only the sun.
Optician: How far do you want to 
see, then?
Optician: You need glasses. 
Patient: But I’m wearing glasses. 
Optician: Then I need glasses.


